2016학년도 국민대 편입학 영어 문제지(오전)

10 디 뒤 ഗ ല

<40분앙 60분>			
수험번호		성 명	
[01-02] Choose the one that is grammatically INCORRECT. 각 2점		[08-10] Choose the one that best fits into the blank. 각 2점	
01 The ① <u>musician's</u> orchestra, playing his original compositions and arrangements, ② <u>achieving</u> ③ <u>a fine unity</u> of style and made numerous ④ <u>innovations</u> in modern jazz.		08 If you're planning a trip to a popular area, schedule you holiday for less popular times of the year. You'll find the traffic, crowds and queues markedly, and save a lo of money with the off-season rates.	
02 ① While many museums are strictly no-go zones for ② photography, for one "museum" in the Philippines taking happy snaps ③ are an ④ essential part of the visitor's experience.		① mingled ③ multiplied	② reduced ④ frequented
[03-04] Choose the one that is grammatically INCORRECT. 각 2점 ① What we hear depends very much on what we intend to hear. ② In general, certain sounds are heard best when delivered to one specific ear. ③ Too many options within a program tempt teachers use all of them in too short a period. ④ The right hemisphere of our brain is not as good at processing language as the left hemisphere.		09 Your urine should be a clear, straw colour; if it's dark or has a strong smell, you may not be getting enough. If it stays dark even after you increase your liquid intake, follow up with your doctor.	
		① meat ③ minerals	② fluids④ vegetables
		10 When confronted by two women disputing the motherhood of a baby, King Solomon famously proposed that the baby be split in two, so each could have half.	
 Buddha founded one of the world's major religion. The Athenians began to practice democracy around 500 B.C. Each religion has influenced the lives of hundreds of millions of people. Common sense demands that any list of human developments include the establishment of Christianity. 		① proponent ③ claimant	② defendant④ descendant
		[11-40] Read the following passages and answer the questions. The average time between an attacker breaching a network	
[05-07] Which is closest in meaning to the underlined word? $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath}\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ensuremath}\ens$		statistics touted b	sticing the intrusion is 205 days. Like most by the cyber-security industry, such as the \$575 billion global cost of 90 million cyber
05 In recent years, a rising China has used its development banks to begin to <u>chip away at</u> American dominance in global trade.		-attacks, it is little more than a guesstimate. (A), there is no doubt that criminals and pranksters are thriving by attacking computers and networks, and that businesses offering answers are charging fat fees.	
① steadily widen ③ abruptly lessen	② mutually loosen④ gradually weaken	-	are charging lat rees.

① Indeed

3 Therefore

06 Many jobs are <u>precarious</u> in this poor economy.

07 Disposal of the dead brings closure to the living and confers

② unstable

2 consults

4 accords

④ rewarding

① popular

③ lucrative

① taxes

③ revokes

respect on the departed.

② However

4 Accidentally

12-13 각 2.5점

While laughter is no substitute for actual medical treatment, many experts believe that it can have a positive impact on one's overall health and well-being. Christie Davies, professor of sociology at the University of Reading in the UK, contends that while laughter has no direct effect on one's physical health, "It is a useful part of a cognitive-behavioral strategy aimed at being cheerful rather than depressed, and, of course, psychological states do influence physical health."

And Scott Weems, cognitive neuroscientist and author, says that laughter is the best medicine, just so long as "it's combined with a good dose of penicillin." He adds, "Laughter has been shown to improve heart health, immune system response, and even pain tolerance. This shouldn't be surprising, since we already know that stress and anxiety have terrible effects on the body. So why shouldn't humor do the A_____? I think humor is best seen as a protective mechanism, something to keep our minds focused on positive things and our bodies free of stress."

- 12 Which best fits into the blank A?
- 1) same

② remainder

3 opposite

4 corresponding

- 13 Which best describes the main idea of the passage?
- ① Laughter can improve our well-being.
- ② Humor can help us cope with mental disorders.
- 3 Stress and anxiety may lead to all kinds of illness.
- 4 A protective mechanism keeps us free of pain.

14-15 각 2.5점

Sigmund Freud never set out to be a psychologist. Much less did he see himself - until quite late in life - as contributing to the field of social psychology. He was simply a Viennese physician specializing in (A) the treatment of nervous disorders. That (B) this activity would lead him to fundamentally new ways of (C) conceiving social behavior was little imagined by Freud when he took up (D) this work.

In fact, Freud was already thirty years old before he began his private practice; and his reasons for doing so were originally more financial than scientific. After an engagement of four years, Freud married Martha Bernays in the fall of 1886. He needed to provide support for his parents as well as the new family he and his wife would be starting. It was at this time that Sigmund Freud, in search of improved financial security, embarked on his career as a private physician.

- 14 Which does NOT have the same meaning as the others?
- (1) (A)
- ② B
- 3 C
- 4 D
- 15 Which is true according to the passage?
- ① In a way his financial situation force Freud to be a private physician.
- ② Freud never saw himself as a contributor to the field of social psychology.
- 3 From the start Freud determined to be a pioneer in understanding human psyche.
- 4 Unfortunately Freud's marriage made him give up significant psychological researches.

16-18 각 2.5점

We recently participated in an environmental festival. After speaking with thousands of parents, children and teachers, we were appalled at the public's wealth of environmental misunderstanding and the superficiality of what we heard. Here are a couple of instances.

Will garbage overwhelm us? The original garbage crisis already occurred when people first settled down to farm. They could no longer leave their campsites after their garbage grew too deep. Since then, every society has had to figure out what to do with discards. Today, we can design history's safest and largest recycling facilities, landfills and incinerators. We even have a greater landfill capacity than needed, thanks to the fact that we have been building large regional landfills to replace older, smaller local dumps. What we need is not more garbage sites but more wisdom about how to use them.

The question of packaging is also worth examining. Many people assume that packaging is one of the significant problems. However, the heavy metal cans and glass bottles of the 1950s gave way to far lighter and more crushable containers. At the same time, many metal and glass containers were (a) ____ by paper boxes and plastic bottles and bins, which are even lighter and more crushable.

Obviously, we must be less willing to accept unreliable ideological pronouncements. To truly change the world for the better, we need more facts, not simply more faith.

- 16 Which best fits into the blank A?
- 1 emphasized

2 supplemented

③ replaced

- 4 preceded
- 17 Which is true according to the passage?
- ① Many people are not interested in environmental issues.
- ② Today's problem is that we don't have a necessary landfill capacity.
- ③ The main cause of damage to the environment is faulty packaging.
- ④ The problem of garbage disposal got started when human settlement was made for farming.
- 18 Which is the best title of the passage?
- ① Environmental Myths We Can Stop Believing
- ② Which is a Real Problem: Garbage or Packaging?
- ③ Public Confidence in Government Needed in Environmental Policies
- 4 How to Solve the Difficult Problems of Garbage in Terms of Packaging

19-20 각 3점

Humans are hardwired to hate uncertainty; we're constantly trying to find "sure things" to help us succeed. A In medicine, for instance, one study found that doctors who acknowledged that their patient had unclear symptoms would A nevertheless order a definitive test or prescription 77% of the time - often without asking follow-up questions. How can we B combat this impulsive desire for resolution?

B For starters, Holmes writes, we should be open to © second-guessing ourselves. C This is especially true in schools, where teachers should encourage students to take the unfamiliar side of an argument or D ignore a problem riddled with errors - all in an attempt to hone their critical -thinking skills. D After all, Holmes writes, "sometimes the illusion of knowing is more dangerous than not knowing at all."

19 Which is the best place for the following sentence?

But ironically, Jamie Holmes argues in his new book, this aversion to ambiguity often hinders our ability to make the best decisions.

① A

② B

3 C

4 D

20 Which is NOT properly used in the context of the passage?

① A

(2) (B)

(3) (C)

(4) (D)

21-22 각 2.5점

21 Which is grammatically INCORRECT?

1 A

② (B

(3) (C)

(4) (D)

- 22 Which best fits into the blank @?
- ① Never assume; always ask
- ② Don't show emotions to the elderly
- 3 Strong affections paralyze rational thinking
- 4 Don't be afraid to be the one who loves the most

23-24 각 2.5점

Chinese intellectual activity, from poetry to military tracts, builds upon references to a long intellectual past, especially to what are known as the Five Classics. Consequently, idioms and points of reference can transmit encyclopedic layers of meaning in astonishingly brief lines. Along with the Kung-yung and the Ku-liang commentaries, the Tso chuan sets out to explain the background and significance of the events related in the fifth of the great Five Classics, the Ch'un-Ch'iu, or the Spring and Autumn Annals. Employing extremely laconic language, it chronicles events in the state of Lu from 722 to 482 B.C. The Annals were essential study for China's educated classes across the millennia. An Asian scholar notes that they were regarded "not only as the authority upon questions of ancient history ... but as the embodiment of moral law ... and the source of all wisdom and right knowledge." Therefore, any reference to the Classics or to the commentaries on them is the same as \(\text{\text{\text{\text{\text{\text{0}}}}} \)

- 23 Which best fits into the blank A?
- ① hiding the author's ignorance
- 2 citing the final authority on a subject
- 3 revealing the deep love for the Classics
- 4 expressing the loyalty to the earlier kings
- 24 Which is true according to the passage?
- ① The Annals were used to entertain scholars.
- ② The Tso chuan is the only commentary on the Ch'un-Ch'iu.
- ③ References to the Classics communicate complex ideas in short lines.
- ④ The Ch'un-Ch'iu aims to explain the events described in the Five Classics.

25-26 각 2.5점

Not too many Koreans would answer "Yes" if they were asked whether they think Confucianism is a religion. Koreans do not regard it as religion. However, if you were to shift the question a bit and ask whether they would practice filial piety, the most integral part of Confucianism, almost all Koreans would not hesitate to answer "Yes." For Koreans, Confucianism is their life itself, rather than a particular teaching that is separate from their daily activities. This is true even in the younger generations of today. They strongly dislike Confucianism, and believe it is quite pre-modern. In their heads, Confucianism is an ideology of the past dynasty that (A) _____ no relevance to modern generations. However, delve a bit into their life, and one can find that they are still living deep in the value system of Confucianism. In Korea, for example, almost everyone follows the age-hierarchy protocol. When meeting a person for the first time, Koreans compare their age to decide who is higher or lower in ranking. In schools, there is no need to compare their age since the school year is already a/an ® _____ of age. Hence, the students of lower school year address the higher school-year students in familial terms, such as "older brother," or "older sister," and use a respectful register when speaking

- 25 Which best fits into the blanks (A) and (B)?
- ① shows donator
- 2 hides director
- 3 bears indicator
- 4 contains moderator
- 26 Which is the best title of the passage?
- ① Importance of Age in Social Relationship
- ② Deep-Rooted Confucianism in the Korean Value System
- ③ Ever Reducing Influences of Confucianism on Korean Society
- 4 Young Generations' Antagonism to Confucianism in Korea

27-29 각 2.5점

Most people prefer swallowing a pill to being poked with a needle. A Intravenous injections get medicine to the bloodstream faster, and some protein-based drugs - insulin, for instance - can't be taken orally. The stomach starts digesting them before they can be absorbed. Now researchers have come up with a better way for you to take your medicine: Swallow the needle. B From the outside, this new pin "looks like any other multivitamin," says chemical engineer Carl M. Schoellharruner, "but once it reaches the stomach, the outer coating dissolves, and it reveals the needle." C The stainless steel needles, one-twentieth of an inch long, release the drug when they (A) penetrate the lining of the gastrointestinal(GI) tract. Don't worry, you won't feel a thing. D The GI tract doesn't register pain. And at a bit more than three-quarters of an inch long, this capsule is small enough to travel through the tract. So far the pill has been tested only on animals, with no signs of pain or injury. But passing the pill is slow going: It took at least seven days for it to exit a test subject's body.

27 Which is the best place for the following sentence?

But pills aren't perfect.

① A ② B ③ C ④ D

28 Which is closest in meaning to the underlined (A) penetrate?

① get over ② keep off ③ take out ④ go through

- 29 Which is NOT mentioned in the passage?
- ① How needle-pills work
- 2 How effective needle-pills are on humans
- 3 When the needle comes out of a needle-pill
- 4 How many days needle-pills stay inside the test subject's body

30-32 각 2.5점

Capital is money that is invested in order to make more money. By (A) the term capital is often used to refer to money that is available for investment or, indeed, any asset that can be readily turned into money for it. Thus, a person's house is often described as their capital, because they can turn it into capital either by selling it or by borrowing on the strength of it. Many small businesses are indeed set up in this way. It is, however, only possible to turn property into capital if its ownership is clearly established, its value can be measured, its title can be transferred, and a market exists for it. A characteristic feature of the development of capitalist societies is the emergence of institutions that enable the conversion of assets of all kinds into capital. Hernando Sotto has argued persuasively that it is the absence of these institutions, not to mention functioning systems of property law, that frustrates the emergence of local capitalisms in the Third World. He claims that an enormous amount of value that is located up in property cannot therefore be realized and put by entrepreneurs to productive use.

30 Which best fits into the blank A?

① extension② definition③ description④ multiplication

- 31 Which is NOT required for turning property into capital?
- ① clear ownership
- 2 property market
- 3 reliable agents
- ④ property evaluation
- 32 Which is NOT true according to the passage?
- ① Businesses, small or big, are always set up with bank loans.
- 2 When money is used to gain more money, the money is capital.
- ③ In the Third World huge amount of value is locked up in property.
- A capitalist society requires functioning systems of property law.

33-34 각 3점

Attitudes to climate change seems to have been sharply polarized along political lines at least in America. A large-scale survey in 2013 shows that 70% of Democratic voters saw evidence of manmade climate change in recent weather patterns, whereas only 19% of Republican voters did. It is not that conservatives are ignorant. Knowledge of science makes little difference to people's beliefs about climate change, except that it makes them more certain about what they believe. Republicans with a good knowledge of science are more skeptical about global warming than less knowledgeable Republicans.

The best explanation for the gap is that people's beliefs about climate change have become determined by feelings of identification with political groups. When people are asked for their views on climate change, they seem to translate this into a broader Question: whose side are you on? The issue has become associated with Democrats, causing conservatives to dig in against it. The divide may not be resolved within a few years.

- 33 Which best describes the main idea of the passage?
- ① Political conservatives are generally more optimistic.
- $\ensuremath{\textcircled{2}}$ The progress of global warming is still under debate.
- 3 Scientific knowledge has nothing to do with people's beliefs.
- ④ People's views on climate change depend more on political orientation than on facts.
- 34 According to the passage, which is the most likely reason for conservatives to be more skeptical about global warming?
- ① Scientific knowledge is always limited and can be falsified.
- 2 Conservatives are generally more certain in what they believe.
- ③ There are not many man-made changes in recent weather patterns.
- ① Democrats are more concerned about climate change than are conservatives.

35-37 각 3점

A child's birthday party doesn't have to be a hassel to be a barrel of fun, according to Beth Anaclerio, a mother of two, ages 4 and 18 months. "Having a party at home usually requires a lot of running around on the part of the parent, and often the birthday boy or girl gets lost in the (A) frenzy. But it really doesn't have to be that way," said Anaclerio. Last summer, Anaclerio and her friend Jill Carlisle, also a mother of two, ages 2 and 4 years, founded a home party-planning business. Their goal is to help parents and children share in the fun part of party planning, like choosing the theme or making a cake, while they handle all the time-consuming details.

"Our parties are geared for children 2 to 10," Anaclerio said, "and they're very interactive and creative in that they build a sense of drama based on a theme." Drawing on their experiences as mothers and former buyers for a big shop, they have created 10 ready-to-use, home party packages. Everything a family needs to plan and host a memorable party, except the cake and ice cream, is delivered to the home in a large basket. You will find the basket brimming with invitations, personalized keepsakes, craft kits, games and prizes, a party planner and other necessary things.

- 35 Which is the best title of the passage?
- ① A Party in a Basket
- ② Memorable Mom's Birthday
- 3 Creativity: Adults vs. Children
- 4 Wonderful Parties at a Big Shop
- 36 Which is closest in meaning to the underlined (a) frenzy?
- ① decoration
- 2 depression
- 3 agitation
- 4 elaboration
- 37 Which is true according to the passage?
- ① You will receive the cake in the first-grade home delivery service.
- ② You don't have to buy a party planner because you can find it in the basket.
- 3 According to Anaclerio, children usually relax and parents take care of everything.
- The party-planning business creates a theme for the party without talking to customers.

Tuscany, Italy, may be one of the best-known places in the world. Its beautiful landscape has become familiar to us through Renaissance paintings and Italian novels and movies. It really appeals to many tourists as paradise on earth. More than 32 million tourists visit Tuscany every year and return home to rave about its charms. Of course, advertisers and photographers are interested in the region, too. "We chose this region for its beauty," says Linda Fabris, who works for a large advertising agency. "No other place can really compare."

But residents are afraid of losing their heritage, the region that has remained virtually untouched since the Middle Ages. Tuscans have come up with a proposal to copyright their landscape to (A) ______ the way the countryside is used for advertising. "We are trying to stop non-Tuscan brand names from advertising here," said Robert DiTommaso, a Tuscan businessman. "We have to protect the landscape that we have enjoyed for centuries. This is our heritage." At the same time, there is a voluntary trademark, "Made in Tuscany," to guarantee the quality of the olive oils, cheese, and wines that come from the district. The aim is to show people that many of the products, especially foods, that use the name Tuscany, do not actually come from that region.

38 Which best fits into the blank in the following sentence according to the passage?

Tuscany first became well-known to us thanks to ______

- ① works of art that portray the Tuscan landscape
- 2 Tuscan residents who insist on their own trademark
- 3 advertising agencies that are interested in a Tuscan paradise
- 4 tourists who send the Tuscan pictures to people in their home
- 39 Which best fits into the blank A?
- ① devise

2 restrict

- ③ expand
- ④ establish
- 40 Which is true according to the passage?
- ① Tuscan people are prohibited from advertising their products in other countries.
- ② The trademark "Made in Tuscany" is used to increase advertising in the region.
- $\ensuremath{\mathfrak{G}}$ Residents in Tuscany have had a trouble with too many tourists since the Middle Ages.
- 4 The residents want to copyright their landscape in order to keep their heritage.